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                Frank M. Tejeda Middle School

                                 T.E.A. Exemplary School
                         2909 E. EVANS ROAD – SAN ANTONIO, TX 78259

            Phone 210-356-5600    Fax 210-482-2277  
“Making a Difference…Our Kids, Our School”
January 19, 2014
Dear Parents,
The District has uploaded more information regarding the new middle school boundaries and the Grandfather Clause options that can be accessed through their website by visiting www.neisd.net
From the homepage, you can click on the icon at the right-hand side that says, ‘Middle School Boundary Changes.’  That link http://www.neisd.net/2013-2014-MS/index.html will take you to the community page where you can find specific information on Option C, boundary maps, and the Grandfather Clause Option.  
Last week all current 6th and 7th grade students were given the opportunity to vote for the mascot of “Tex” Hill Middle School through their social studies classes.  Teachers taught a brief lesson on the biography and history of David “Tex” Hill.  The following is a link to this information: http://nationalaviation.org/z-hill-david-lee/ .  The three choices are: Flying Tiger, Tiger, or Mustang.

Mr. Jimenez, principal of Hill, also gave elementary school students that will feed to Hill MS this opportunity to vote.  As soon as the mascot has been chosen, we will let you know! 
Because we want to offer similar courses at Hill next year that are currently offered at Tejeda, we will register all current 6th and 7th grade students using one choice sheet.  Once students and their parents, who reside in the new Hill attendance area, as well as in our new attendance zone, decide whether or not they will exercise the Grandfather options, we will work closely with the counselors at all the other middle schools and elementary schools affected, including Bush, Lopez, Driscoll, Tuscany Heights, and Canyon Ridge, to ensure that all student schedules are accurately adjusted to reflect the course offerings at Tejeda or Hill.  Please remember to visit the district website for specific information regarding the Grandfather Clause options, and to be on the lookout for the parent letter that they will mail out this Friday, January 24th.  
The following is specific information regarding our student registration process.
Date:


Event:




Time:


Location:


Tuesday, 1/21

Current 6th/7th grade Registration




Process begins




Parent Meeting for current 6th/7th



Grade parents



6:30 pm

Tejeda MS











Cafeteria

Tuesday – Thursday
Counselors’ visits to 6th/7th grade classes: video; distribution of choice sheet information; deadline date to return 6th/7th grade choice sheets is January 31st.  Please know that our campus deadline will not preclude parents from taking the Grandfather Clause option, nor will it keep you from returning the necessary paperwork by the deadline the district set for this option.
Friday, 1/24

District will mail parent letters regarding Grandfather Clause options
Tuesday, 1/28

Parent Meeting for Incoming 6th



Grade Students


6:30 pm – 7:00 pm
Tejeda MS












Cafeteria




Electives Course Fair for Incoming




6th Grade Students & their parents
7:00 pm – 8:00 pm
Tejeda MS

Wednesday, 1/29
HS Course Fair for Incoming 9th 




Grade students & their parents
TBD


Johnson HS





(I will let you know when the start time



Is finalized by high school counselors)

*Note:  The registration process for current 8th graders has already begun last week with their visit to Johnson HS.  Current 8th grade students will receive their 9th grade choice sheets and 4-year plans next month around February 18th.  More information will follow over the next couple of weeks with more details.
**Note:  Our counselors have already met with the elementary school counselors regarding the current 5th grade (Incoming 6th grade) registration process.  This process will look a little different at certain campuses whose students will split between multiple middle schools.  Current 5th grade students at Encino Park ES and Roan Forest ES will receive a Tejeda Choice Sheet.  Students at Tuscany Heights and Canyon Ridge ES that will attend Tejeda will receive a Tejeda Choice Sheet, while the remainder will receive their normal Bush Choice Sheet. The students at Bulverde Creek ES that will attend Tejeda will also receive a Tejeda Choice Sheet, while the remaining students will receive a Hill Choice Sheet.  Finally, all of the current 5th grade students at Cibolo Green ES who will attend Hill will receive a Hill Choice Sheet.  
***Note:  We also have been communicating with the principals and their counselors at Lopez, Bush, and Driscoll who are all affected by the new middle school boundaries, as well.  Students who are currently attending those schools that choose to attend Tejeda next year, because they are living in our attendance zone, will receive a Tejeda Choice Sheet to complete.  All of these schools will have Tejeda Choice Sheets available.  Depending on when students and their parents decide if they are going to exercise the Grandfather Clause option or not, the students who will attend Tejeda next year will then complete a Tejeda Choice Sheet at that time.  In the meantime, those campuses must continue their normal registration process using their specific campus choice sheets accordingly.  Please see those perspective middle school counseling departments for more information.  
Last week our student athletes competed against White and Alamo Heights MS.  All 7th and 8th grade girl teams won, and our 7th and 8th grade boys’ A & B teams beat Alamo Heights.  Though our boys’ Go teams did not, they played hard and gave their best effort.  Congratulations to everyone who participated!

This past Saturday our UIL Academic Team participated in a meet at Medina Valley MS and we came in First Place!  Congratulations to everyone who competed in this meet!  We are very proud of our UIL Academic Team! I truly appreciate UIL Coordinator Lynn Bodet, and Academic Coach Kristen Wright for taking time out of their holiday weekend to sponsor and coach these students to victory!
Finally, many students participated in last week’s Spelling Bee contest.  Our 2014 Spelling Bee Champion is 7th Grade Student Amanda Krupa!  We are very proud of her accomplishment!  Amanda will compete in the City Spelling Bee next month at Trinity University.  A special thank you goes out to Teacher Mrs. Ana Valdez for coordinating and running this meet, to our librarian, Mr. Green for being our Pronouncer, and to Counselor Mrs. Ramey and volunteer Mrs. Colvino for judging! 

This week’s events and activities:
Date:


Event:




Time:


Location:


Monday, 1/20

Martin Luther King Holiday


Wednesday, 1/22
7th Girls’ Basketball v. Harris

4:30 pm – 7:30 pm
Harris MS




8th Girls’ Basketball v. Harris

4:30 pm – 7:30 pm 
Tejeda MS

Thursday, 1/23
7th Boys’ Basketball v. Lopez

4:30 pm – 7:30 pm
Lopez MS




8th Boys’ Basketball v. Lopez

4:30 pm – 7:30 pm
Tejeda MS




PTA Executive Board Meeting

10:00 am – noon
MPR
Saturday, 1/25

Orchestra Solo & Ensemble

8:00 am – 5:00 pm
Driscoll MS



All Star Choir



8:00 am – 3:00 pm
Tejeda MS

If you have any questions, please contact me.  Have a wonderful week!
Sincerely,

John A Bojescul
Principal

